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October 2024 marks the halfway point for this Council’s term, and with that, I would 
encourage you to take the time to watch Councillor Frisby’s video on Facebook showcasing 
the accomplishments to date.  There are still several items that need to be addressed in the 
Strategic Plan, and Council will continue to work on those during our remaining term.  
 
A special thank you to Councillor Sandhu, as Deputy Mayor, and the rest of Council for 
covering my duties as I recover from my hip replacement surgery, very much appreciated.  
 
October also marks the return to a slower pace in Town, summer has come and gone and we 
saw a large influx of Tourists coming to our region to shop, visit our unique shops and recreate.  
A Parking Study was conducted during this time to identify areas that need addressing. Please 
consider shopping locally during the off-season to ensure the continued viability of our 
businesses.  
 
The Provincial Election left us in suspense as a clear message was sent by the electorate on 
their frustrations with a number of issues.  To all who were successful, congratulations, to 
those who put their names forward, a huge thank you. Let’s see where the next weeks and 
months lead us as the Province moves forward.  
 
On behalf of Council, a shout out to all the great volunteers and Organizations in our 
community who go above and beyond to support the citizens of our area.  
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Mayor 
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